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PRINCIPAL'S REPORT ke

Dear Coolbellup Community School families 28 June 2024

Today is the last day of a long term. Students, staff and families are sure to need a good break and
time to connect with their families in readiness for Term 3.

The Deputy Principal, Rebecca Lewis and myself have spent this term getting to know staff,
students and parents. We have enjoyed the many opportunities of getting to know everyone. We
will be spending Semester 2 looking at the curriculum and programs being taught at Coolbellup
Community School. We will be using Departmental documentation to ensure our students are
taught using high consistency, low variance teaching practices as well as working with staff in
planning for next year.

LA10 Assembly - Last week, LA10O delighted us with their assembly item. They recited ‘The
Jumblies’ by Edward Lear and visually told us the story of how The Jumblies went to sea in a sieve
when so many didn’t believe they could. Congratulations to the students and thank you to the staff
who helped them prepare for such a confident performance.

Interschool Winter Carnival - Coolbellup Community School (CCS) students were amazing! As is our
Cooby way, sportspersonship and conduct demonstrated by our students was fabulous. CCS took a
girls soccer team, a boys soccer team, two netball teams and a hockey team. The students won
some and lost some, but they did their best and never gave up. The boys soccer team were runner
up champions. The hockey did extremely well, they came third overall. Third isn't as good as
Runner-up champions we hear you say. Well... at Cooby our measure of success is
sportspersonship. A student, Shanita, was awarded Fairest and Best of the whole competition
and... Coolbellup Community School won the Sportspersonship Award for the whole competition.
Well done to all the students for their amazing efforts and resilience shown during the day. Days
like interschool competitions don't just happen; they take a lot of effort and organising. Many
thanks to Ms Mottram for her preparation and organisation along with all the teachers and
volunteers who helped with coaching the teams on the day and during Senior Sport sessions. |
hope all the parents and carers who went along to support the students also enjoyed watching the
students play their many games.

Staff Movements - We would like to say thank you and good luck to two valued staff members as
they embark on new adventures. Miss Hope Evans, our Manager Corporate Services (MCS), is
taking on a Business Support Role at Cyril Jackson Senior Campus. Miss Kirstyn McKenzie is
continuing her travels plans. Ms Tamara Travia is the teacher for LA13 whilst Ms Marissa Lilly is
taking on the role of MCS at our school. Many thanks to both Hope and Kirstyn for all their hard
work at Coolbellup Community School.

Roarsome Megadraw - Congratulations to the following students who won the Term 3 Roarsome
Megadraw.

Indiana 12 Detroy PP Paul 12
Elisha 14 Joshua 9 Rafi 1
D'Angelo 10 Elsie 10 Amelia T 13
Hope 1 Leah 12 Keziah 10
Kinley 1 Claire 14 Mason KP
Boston 10 Zander 9 Jaxon Q 12
Sasha 9 Pania 13 Joana KP
Phoenix 12 Freya 10 Lexi 10
Hallie PP Shyanne 9 Zhafera PP
Pania 13 Ester 14 Nevaeh 13
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Dates to
Remember:

Fri ne:

Last day of Term 2 for
students

Mon 15 Jul:

Students and staff
return for Term 3

Fri 28 June:

Last day of Term 2 for
students

Mon 15 Jul:

Students and staff
return for Term 3

Fri 19 Jul:

Faction Cross Country
and Fun Run

Fri 2 Aug:
LA13 Assembly

Tues 6 Aug:

School Photo Day
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Principal’s Report cont....

Foodbank Volunteer Awards - We nominated two of our Breakfast Club Volunteers for the Food Bank 2024 School
Breakfast Program Volunteer Awards. Patricia Witcomb and Kerry Sherratt have been volunteering at our school for
many years now and have served thousands of breakfasts to Coolbellup Kids. On Friday, we presented the awards.
Thank you Kerry and Pat for all you do for our school.

Breakfast Club Times - As a reminder, Breakfast Club is open to students from 8.15am. Students should not be
arriving to school before then. There is no-one available to take duty of care for your children before this time so no
students should be on site.

Indigenous Artwork on Totem Poles -
As part of our commitment to Cultural
Responsiveness, local artist, Kevin
Bynder, recently painted the poles in
the courtyard. He has added colour
and story to the poles and | encourage
you to take a closer look as photos
simply don’t do them justice.

RAC incursions - All students from Pre-primary to Year 6 had the opportunity of taking part in an RAC safety incursion.
Each year group had a different focus. Throughout all the incursions, the measure around road safety was clear. With
it being school holidays next week, please share the message of road safety with your children as we want to see all our
students return to school on Monday 15 July safe and injury free.

Movie Reward Day - Well done to the students who maintained Good Standing at the end of the term and were invited
to join us for a Movie and free dress Pyjama day. Good Standing is afforded to all students at the start of every term
and it is the responsibility of students to maintain that status. A letter was sent out to all parents explaining Good
standing and the ways in which good standing is lost. We will take the opportunity during Semester 2 to create a
Positive Behaviour Policy which will set out processes and procedures relating to managing behaviour at school.
Members of our PBS Leadership Team attended Professional Learning on Tuesday and will be working together in
developing our positive learning environment. We will be working with students, staff and families in developing our
policies. Positive Behaviour Support is a whole school responsibility and | thank all parents and carers for their support
when challenges are faced by individual students.

Positive Parenting Program - Parenting children is a really difficult job. There are services available to support parents
with the many challenges faced; the Triple P program is a free service available to all parents. We encourage you to
take a look at their website and consider accessing their courses and resources for practical tips to help you manage
the big and small problems of family life and build stronger relationships. https://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/au/free-
parenting-courses/triple-p-parenting-in-wa/ is the website where you can register for courses and find practical
resources to support you.

We have our Annual Cross Country Event and Fun Run in Week 1 of next term. Please take a look at the information
which was sent out this week, with all the details of times and road closures.

All the staff at Coolbellup Community School hope you and your family have a good break over the next two weeks and
look forward to seeing you all on Monday 15 July, which is the start of Term 3. Friday 16 August is a School
Development Day and is a student free day.

Until next time, stay well.

Kind regards

Sam Tingle
Principal
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P&C News......

School holidays are on again. | hope some of you are getting away from this weather.

I've had a call from Ms Mottram, looking for volunteers for the Cross Country race in the first week back. Please make

contact with her via the school office if you are able to assist in any way. It's great to get out and cheer for your
children in the race!

The big project we're working on is replacing the fridge in the canteen area. This will be beneficial for our special lunch
order days. The schools are working on finding us the best value deal and then it will get underway!

Thanks to everyone shopping at Gilberts in Hilton and using their school loyalty card. The P&C has received a $451
contribution based on the points from your purchases. We may even put some of this towards the new fridge.

Happy holiday everyone!

Mat Menzel
P&C President
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- It’s free and available to all Gilbert’s customers!
- Gilbert's Fresh Market donates 1% of the money spent by you
to your nominated school every time you shop with us. ?
- Sign up at the checkout and simply present your SOS card for GILBERT'S
SIGN UP scanning each time you shop to earn funds for your school. i
IN-STORE TODAY , It's so easy!

SunSmart Tips

There is no such thing as wind burn! Wind may dry your skin but it will not burn it.

Remember to Slip! Slop! Slap! Seek! Slide! When the UV Index is 3 or above.

Slap Seek

Cancer

Council
WA
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2025 Kindergarten Applications and Open Day

We are now accepting applications to enrol in Kindy for 2025. If your child
will be four years old by 30 June 2025, please complete the Application for
Enrolment Form and email it to coolbellup.cs@education.wa.edu.au along
with your child’s birth certificate or passport, proof of address such as a
utility bill, rates or tenancy agreement and Australian Immunisation Register
(AIR) Immunisation History Statement, which is dated within two months.

We invite you to join us at our Kindy Open Day on Tuesday 27 August from 9:15am - 10:30am, where you will have the
opportunity to meet our amazing early childhood educators and visit the learning areas.

For more information please contact us by emailing coolbellup.cs@education.wa.edu.au or phoning 9487 9500.

Free Internet for Unconnected Families with School-Aged Students

The Australian Government School Student Broadband Initiative (SSBI) is offering free home internet for eligible
families with school-aged students until 31 December 2025.

To be eligible, families must:

L] have no active broadband service
L] have a device capable of accessing the internet
° live in premises where they can access a standard NBN service

° have a child living at home who is enrolled in an Australian school.

The free broadband starts from the day the service is activated with a participating internet provider. Families
will not be placed on a paid service by the internet provider at the end of the free service without consent.

For more information and a list of participating internet providers, visit NBN Co School Student Broadband
Initiative or call 1800 626 269.

If you think you are eligible and want to self-nominate for the free broadband offer:

® call the National Referral Centre on 1800 954 610 (Monday to Friday, 10 am to 6 pm Australian Eastern
Daylight-saving Time)

[ ] visit the School Student Broadband Initiative website.
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Winter Carnival Photos - 14 June 2024

Hockey

Awesome effort by our Coobyroos at the Winter carnival. The team came third in our division and won the Best
Sportsmanship Award out of all the divisions attending. Very proud of each and every one of them.

Ms L Hale
Hockey Coach

Netball

Soccer
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Fremantle College - Year 7 Enrolments for 2025

Fremantle College - Year 7, 2025 Applications close soon!

Fremantle College are committed to fostering your child's enthusiasm for learning, developing their curiosity and
leadership. Our high expectations for academic achievement, together with our vibrant, inclusive and supportive
learning environment, will ensure your child receives an outstanding education. Student needs and interests are well
catered for within all subject areas and our highly skilled and experienced teaching staff provide learning opportunities
and experiences that are designed to support not only their academic growth, but also their emational development.

Applications close on Friday 19 July (Week 1 of Term 3). Applications can be completed online at:

https://fremantlecollege.wa.edu.au/enrolments/

Please note: Students who are not fully enrolled cannot attend the Fremantle College Orientation Day later this year, so
it is important that full enrolments are completed asap.

Should you have any queries about the enrolment process or require further information, please don’t hesitate to
contact us on 9338 8900.

Alternatively, like and follow our Facebook Page to keep up-to-date with student activities and achievements:

https://www.facebook.com/FremantleCollege

FREMANTLE
COLLEGE

Online Enrolments available at
https://fremantlecollege.wa.edu.au/enrolments/

Learning for Life
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Fremantle College - Year 5 Emerging Scholars Application

Emerging Scholars

. . FREMANTLE
Enrrchmg Gifts and Talents COLLEGE

Emerging Scholars: Enriching Gifts and Talents
is Fremantle College’s academic extension after
school program for students in Year 5.

Dl

EMERGING
SCHOLARS

Enriching Gifts and Talents

Learning for Life
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FREE ONLINE

| \/\/ SESSIONS
:
Wanslea

Delvering the NDIS in yvour Community

Early Childhood
Approach

INFORMATION SESSIONS FOR
PARENTS & CARERS:

Wanslea parlners  with  the
National Disability Insurance
Scheme (NDIS) to deliver the
carly Childhood Approach and
we're running menthly sessions

r parents and carers. ) ; L
lorpanm i For more info ora_

ta register,
please click
here cr scan QR

code

The Early Childhood Approach Join us for
supports families and carers of

this free information
session to |learn more about the
children under six years who may types of support available through

have a developmental concern or Early Childhood Approach, NDIS

delay, or a child under nine years
who has a permanent disability.

This session may be suitable for

you, if you are a parent or carer,

who is looking for more information
about how the Early Childhood
Approach may support your child.
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Administration

Contact Details and Student Mobile Phones

Please ensure you keep the school up to date with your current phone number and address.

This information is vital should we need to contact you in an emergency.

It is also a requirement for children who come to school with a mobile phone, personal IPad
or the like, to hand them into the office upon arrival at school for safe-keeping for the day.

Arriving Late to School

If your children arrive at school after the 8.45am siren, please direct
them to collect a Late Note from the office before proceeding to class. LATE ARRIVAL

Thank you. NOTED ON INTEGRIS

Coolbellup Community School - Bank Account Details

Please use the details below when paying direct to the school’s bank account for payment of voluntary contributions,
swimming, excursions, incursions, camp.

Name of Account: COOLBELLUP COMMUNITY SCHOOL
BSB Number: 016 454

Account Number: 4979 17497

We also have EFTPOS facilities available in the front office.

(Please be aware the P&C has it's own bank account for “Special Lunch Order days” and uniform orders, details of
which are provided on correspondence distributed by the P&C.
The school’s EFTPOS facilities cannot be utilised for payment of P&C events.)

SMS - Absence Messages

For the parents who would like to send an SMS in the morning to advise of your child’s absence, the number is :

0438 947 795

This number is available for text messages only.

Learning for Life
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Coolbellup

Community School

COOLBELLUP COMMUNITY SCHOOL
COMMUNITY Term 3 PLANNER - 2024

(| TUESDAY | WEDNESDAY | THURSDAY | FRIDAY
16 July 17 July 18 July 19 July
FACTION CROSS
1 Students Commence COUNTRY
School Oval
FUN RUN
22 July 23 July 24 July 25 July 26 July
WEEK NAIDOC DAY
2
29 Jul 30 Jul 31 Jul 1 Aug 2 Aug
WEEK Assembly
3 LA13
5 Aug 6 Aug 7 Aug 8 Aug 9 Aug
WEEK School Photo Day CDSSA INT/SCH
4 CROSS COUNTRY
[{ = J
-E ‘. l :_
12 Aug 13 Aug 14 Aug 15 Aug 16 Aug
WEEK Staff Development
9 | Day
No Students
19 Aug 20 Aug 21 Aug 22 Aug 23 Aug
WEEK
6
D BOOK WEEK
BooK WEEK BOOK WEEK Book WEEK BOOK WEEK DREess Up
26 Aug 27 Aug 28 Aug 29 Aug 30 Aug
WEEK Assembly
T KINDY OPEN DAY LA 9
9:00 to 10:30am
2 Sept 3 Sept 4 Sept 5 Sept 6 Sept
WEEK
8
9 Sept 10 Sept 11 Sept 12 Sept 13 Sept
WEQEK FACTION ATHLETICS | FACTION ATHLETICS
FIELD EVENTS TRACK EVENTS
16 Sept 17 Sept 18 Sept 19 Sept 20 Sept
WEEK Assembly
10 cLC
END oF TERM 3

(Please note: All dates are subject to change)
S:MdminShared\E5791501-Coolbellup CS\Administration Staf\200 Community Relations\209 Publications\Term Planners\2024 Term Planners\2024 COMMUNITY Term 3 Planner.docx
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National Youth Mental Health Foundation

south Metro Perth WA Parent/Carer webinar:
supporting young people’s mental health

headspace National are hosting a free
mental health education webinar for
adults who are parents and carers of
young people in the South Metro Perth
WA region.

The session aims to:

. Provide information regarding young
people's mental health

. Explore the conversational approach to
talking to your young person about their
own mental health

. Build awareness of local, state and
national support services available to
young people and carers

. Grow skills and strategies to encourage
help-seeking and self care

headspace National Youth Mental Health Foundation is
funded by the Australian Government Department of Health

When:
Monday 01 July 2024
5.00 - 6.00pm AWST

Where:
Online via Zoom

How do | register?

Click here to register via Eventbrite

or scan the QR code below.

All those who register will receive a digital
information pack after the session that
includes key messages as well as links to
resources and support services.

Contact:

For more information email:
programsupport@headspace.org.au
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Take control of
your finances

For every dollar you save, you
will receive another dollar
from ANZ to spend towards
educational costs, up to $500

saverplus




Saver Plus gives you down-to-earth
money talk - and a $500 incentive
to build your savings!

You can double your savings. If you

reach your savings goal each month
for 10 months, ANZ will match it up
to $500.

What can the $500 be spent on?

Laptops and
tablets
Vocational
education

Uniforms and
shoes

Lessons.and

0006

activities
NE Books and Camps and
supplies excursions
To join Saver Plus
v Be 18 years or older
v Have a Health Care or Pensioner Card
, Have a child in school, starting school next

year, or be studying yourself
Get a regular income (you or your partner)

Agree to join in free online financial
education workshops

Saver Plus was developed by ANZ and the
Brotherhood of St. Laurence and is delivered in
partnership with The Smith Family and Berry Street. It
is funded by ANZ and Department of Social Services.

saverplus.org.au 1300 610 355



